MODEL LETTER

Prime Minister Recep Tayyip Erdoğan

Office of the Prime Minister

Başbakanlık

06573 Ankara
Turkey
Fax: +90 312 417 04 76

+90 312 419 20 71

 [date] 
Dear Prime Minister,

[Name of your organisation and who your organisation represents] is concerned about the series of anti-union attacks recently suffered by the teachers’ union Egitim-Sen and the Confederation of Public Employees’ Unions (KESK).
We have been informed that, in two waves of arrests on 28 May and 16 June, the Turkish police launched operations in the KESK headquarters in Ankara and in several KESK local branch offices around the country and arrested trade union leaders. Documents and computers were seized by the police. 
There are currently 22 Egitim-Sen and KESK leaders and members in detention, including the Women Secretaries of Egitim-Sen and KESK, Gulcin Isbert and Songul Morsümbül.
On 5 June, teachers who were peacefully demonstrating in Ankara to protest against the crackdown on trade union rights, were brutally molested by police forces. Some teachers had to be hospitalised.
[Name of your organisation] firmly condemns the attacks by the Turkish authorities against trade union officials and members. 

The harassment and detention of trade union leaders and activists because of their legitimate democratic activities are serious violations of international human rights law, including the International Labour Organisation convention 87 on freedom of association, ratified by your country in 1993. During the last International Labour Conference that took place in June, the ILO Committee on the Application reminded the representatives of the Turkish authorities of their obligations and urged your Government “to take all necessary measures to ensure a climate free from violence, pressure or threats of any kind so that workers and employers could fully and freely exercise their rights under the Convention.”
[Name of your organisation] urges your Government to

· review all cases of detained trade unionists with a view to their release.

· respect the fundamental trade union rights of workers’ organisations like Egitim Sen and KESK and stop impeding their activities.

On behalf of my organisation, I sincerely trust that your Government will act swiftly on these requests. [Name of your organisation] has asked our national diplomatic representation in Turkey to follow up on this matter.
Yours sincerely,

